                 NEWCHURCH PARISH COUNCIL

                                                                     Clerk Gareth Hughes

                       Westfield House, Shore Road, Ventnor, Isle of Wight PO38 1RF Tel 01983 853232

A  MEETING  OF NEWCHURCH PARISH  COUNCIL WAS  HELD AT THE  PARISH  HALL, NEWCHURCH, AT  7.30 PM ON  MONDAY 21ST NOVEMBER 2016. 
MEMBERS PRESENT: Councillors Bevan, Davison, Earley, Harris, Llewellyn and Rouse. 
7.30pm to 7.45pm time allocated for residents of Newchurch Parish to speak to the Council on Parish 
matters.
There were no members of the public in attendance.
                                                                              MINUTES
162/16  TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
                                                                                           Councillors Richards and Vincent..      

163/16  DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

                                                                           None  
164/16  MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 17th OCTOBER 2016 AND AMENDED MINUTES OF 

             MEETING HELD ON 19TH SEPTEMBER 2016.
             On the proposition of Mr Llewellyn, seconded by Mr Earley it was -
             RESOLVED: That the minutes of the meeting on 17th October and the amended minutes of the meeting on 
                                      19h September be approved. 

165/16  TO RECEIVE AND APPROVE FINANCIAL REPORTS
              On the proposition of Councillor Rouse, seconded by Councillor Bevan it was –
              RESOLVED: (i) To approve the accounts for October 2016.
                                     (ii) To approve payment of cheque numbers 2387 to 2394.
166/16   ISLE OF WIGHT COUNCILLORS REPORT
              Councillor Richards had advised the Chairman that he had nothing to report.
167/16   PARISH COUNCILLORS REPORTS
              Councillor Earley had represented the Parish Council at the Remembrance Sunday service.
              Councillor Rouse reported on private refuse being deposited in church and public bins, Island Roads had 

              responded to carry out emptying. She reported concerns regarding vehicles parked on the brow of the 

              Shute, which were parked legally but could be hazardous. 

              Councillor Llewelyn reported that street lights in Forest Way had been on continuously for over a week, 

              the Clerk would advise Island Roads.

              Councillor Harris reported that repair works had been carried out at footpath NC12 between Alverstone 

              Garden Village and Martins Wood.

              Councillor Bevan reported on the parked cars at the brow of the Shute and also on those parked facing  

              Bartletts Close. It was noted that both sections of highway could consequently be hazardous but the 

              extension of double yellow lines could impact on the needs of local residents.
             Councillor Davison reported on the latest IWALC meeting, notes of which she had circulated to all Parish 

             Councillors. IWALC had discussed deficiency in the current planning and enforcement service and local 
              councils were asked to give examples of such in their locality. It was agreed to forward Kingsmead and an 

              application at Harbors Lake Lane as examples concerning Newchurch Parish Council. She advised that the 

              speed sign at Langbridge was still not functioning, and it was also agreed to follow up the request for 

              signage at Knighton regarding traffic speed (as previously requested and supported by Southern Water and 

              a local resident). She had also been in contact with the Clerk of Newport Parish Council regarding the 
              introduction of 20mph speed limits in other local council locations but there were no areas of progress to 
              report. Councillor Davison also reported on the potential extension of referendum principles to the setting   

             of precepts of local councils, as contained in the Government Local Government Finance Settlement 

             consultation for the 2017-18 financial year 
              RESOLVED: That the reports be noted.  

168/16   CLERK TO REPORT ON CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED PRIOR TO THE MEETING  
              The Clerk had circulated a list of correspondence prior to the meeting.
               RESOLVED: That the correspondence be noted and the Clerk advise Councillor Rouse re the time and 
                                        date of the Health & Well Being pilot meeting.

 169/16  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
              The following planning applications had been received -

              TCP/24892//A:White Dymes Winford Road Newchurch Sandown Householder Application Detached 
              garage.
              TCP/11353/G: Sunny Brow & Springbank Nursery, Winford Road. Continued use of Sunny  

               Brow bungalow as Funeral Directors and retention of service building to rear.

               RESOLVED: That no objection to the applications be made and that the following comment be made
                                       on TCP/11353/G –

1. Concern that the application for the new building was yet another retrospective application.
2. The application content regarding the continued approved use of Sunny Brow was submitted beyond the expiry of its current approval. 

3. To seek clarification as to whether the existing garage building had already received

planning consent.

 170/16   PLANNING DECISIONS
               The following decisions had been circulated –
               1. TCP/32528/A:part OS parcel 2976 off Apse Manor Road 

                   Shanklin Isle Of Wight PO37.Proposed agricultural barn to 

                   include alterations to vehicular access (revised scheme).

                   Refused.

               2. TCP/28964/K:Holliers Farm Branstone Sandown. Change  

                   of use of lakes to fishing lakes proposed facilities building  

                   to form store and w.c formation of 2x disabled parking 

                   spaces. Withdrawn.

               3.TCP/18270/D:Whiteley Bank House Canteen Road 

                  Whiteley Bank Ventnor.Change of use of former care  

                  home to residential dwelling Removal of condition 2 on 

                  TCP/18270/C to allow for unrestricted use of dwelling as 

                  Residential.Approved.

               4. TCP/07955/J:Hill Farm Skinners Hill Newchurch. Removal 

                   of condition no. 3 on TCP/07955/B which restricts the use 

                   of Barn A to holiday accommodation only (revise scheme).  

                  Approved.

               5. TCP/27504/E:2 Apse Manor Cottages Apse Manor Road   

                   Shanklin. Householder Application Demolition 

                   conservatory two storey side extension to provide 

                   additional living accommodation (revised scheme). Approved
               RESOLVED: That the decisions be noted.   
 171/16   KINGSMEAD, WINFORD FARM, WINFORD – PLANNING & DEVELOPMENT CONCERNS 
               Concern was expressed at yet another building now currently under construction with no prior planning 

               approval and which would presumably form another retrospective planning application.
                RESOLVED:   The Clerk to write to planning regarding this latest unauthorised development on the site.
  172/16  PLANNING – DEVELOPMENT TO SOUTH OF WINFORD ROAD
               This item had already been considered under minute 169/16 above as TCP/11353/G.

  173/16  IRREGULAR PARKING OF BOAT & VAN
               A van and a boat (with outboard) had been parked in the School Lane car park. The van had subsequently    

               been removed, the identity of the boat owner was unknown and it contained no registration plates. The 
               Clerk would investigate the Councils powers/position regarding its removal from the site.
 174/16  BRIDGE AND BOARDWALK AT NC11, ALVERSTONE

               An e mail had been received from a local resident suggesting that the provision of a new footpath surface 
               was a more economical and preferential option than a boardwalk. This solution had been discussed with 
               Public Rights of Way who were in agreement with such a course of action. The Clerk had held site 
               meetings with a recommended contractor and it was anticipated that the bridge replacement and footpath 
               resurfacing could commence in November. The quotation for the footpath represented a reduction in cost 

               from that provided for a boardwalk and existing approved budget provision was sufficient.
               RESOLVED: To proceed with the resurfacing of the footpath.
 175/16  COMMUNITY GRANT/ARRETON PARISH COUNCIL

              Arreton Parish Council had been notified of the allocation of an annual grant of £25,000 for a period of 25   

              years arising from the location of an energy generation scheme at Wight Salad. The Parish Council 
              welcomed Arreton Parish Councils offer to involve Newchurch Parish Council in the investment of 
              associated sums in the Arreton & Newchurch Ward of the IW Council. The deadline for approval of   

              investment projects for the current year was imminent and Councillor Davison suggested that the Parish 
             Council approve the use of £10,000 to provide match funding for the purchase of a Minibus by Newchurch   

             School. The Chairman and Clerk would meet with the Chairman & Clerk of Arreton Parish Council to 

             progress this use of the community grant for the year 2016.
             RESOLVED: That a sum of £10,000 of the allocated community grant be offered as match funding to   

                                      Newchurch School for the purchase of a minibus.

 176/16  ROAD SPEEDS AND CYCLEWAY/FOOTPATH AT SANDOWN

              Following a previous question from a member of the public the Clerk advised that he had contacted the 
              IWC regarding the removal of signage at the footpath/ right of way at Scotchells, Sandown. The IWC had 

              E mailed advising that funds were available for new signage and asking about the specific whereabouts of 
              Location. The Clerk would investigate and respond to IWC.
 177/16  TRANSPORT INFRASTRUCTURE TASKFORCE

               Councillor Davison advised on the work of the group and had circulated an e mail detailing identified 
               Island priorities.
 178/16  DATE OF NEXT MEETING
              The next meeting of the Parish Council would take place at 7.30pm on Monday 16th January 2017 in the 
              Parish Hall.
                The meeting closed at 8.52pm.  
                                                                                                                          CHAIRMAN 
                                                                                                                           16TH JANUARY 2017                                  
